

February 28, 2011

Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319, 27th Floor, 2300 Yonge Street Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli

RE: Fort Frances Power Corporation

Board Decision on Cost Recovery of Late Payment Penalty

Board File Number EB-2010-0295

Fort Frances Power Corporation will be unable to complete the Late Payment Charge Filing due March 1, 2011.

Our CEO and President is currently out of the country and will return March 2, 2011. Please accept our request for an extension until Friday, March 4, 2011 to complete the document filing.

If you have any questions or require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

FORT_FRANCES POWER CORPORATION

Lori Cain

Cost and Regulatory Analyst